MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT
TO:

Office of the General Counsel

FROM:

Gale A. Brewer

DATE:

April 22, 2011

SUBJECT:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring usage of fully shielded light fixtures.
Pursuant to Sections 6.00 and 6.40 of the Rules of the Council, I offer this memorandum in support of the above referenced proposed local law. 

This bill would mandate that all street lights in the city of New York be fully shielded, in order to reduce light pollution. New York City has among the nation’s worst light pollution, and requiring all street lights to be fully shielded would help reduce this harmful and wasteful pollution. Fully shielded street lights are currently used in cities such as Los Angeles, CA and Stamford, CT and these municipalities have testified before the City Council that their efforts have been successful, and have not resulted in an overall increase in energy costs.  
